
Mariachi Juvenil Azateca  

Parent Meeting Minutes                                                                                           

for Tuesday, November 5, 2019 

 

Meeting started at 6:05 p.m. 
 
Discussion Items: 
 

Attendance: 

22 Parents in Attendance 

Treasurers’ Report: 

Mrs. Sital read the Treasurer’s Report indicating total profit from Rocky Mountain Apple 

fundraiser was $4,898.00 and Mariachi Account balance as 11/5/19 is $7,173.59. 

Secretary’s Report: 

No minutes read since there was no Booster Club meeting for the month of October.  

Parents were notified we will begin uploading monthly Booster Club Newsletters and 

that an October Newsletter was sent out with students.  Monthly newsletter will be 

posted monthly on the eemariachi.com webpage.  

New Business: 

Sponsorship posters for our students will be our next fundraiser.  Amanda Martinez, 

President asked parents to share any ideas for a Spring fundraiser either Bingo, Rocky 

Mountain Apples or new ideas.  Most parents agreed that a big possibility could be 

Rocky Mountain Apples since our first fundraiser was such a success.  This item will be 

discussed further in the upcoming meetings. 

Upcoming Events: 

November performances will be on November 16 “Our Lady of Mercy Festival”, 

November 19th “Family Engagement Night” and November 21st “City of Elsa – Tree 

Lighting Ceremony.”  

Open Forum was announced and there were no additional items to be discussed.  

Lyzette Villegas made a motion to adjourn and Norma Guerrero 2nd the motion.  

Everyone was in favor and motions passed.  Meeting adjourned at 6:11 p.m.  

 

Minutes taken by Mary Garza, E-E Mariachi Parent Booster Secretary 


